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TEMPORARY PARKING RESTRICTIONS 
 

January 2024 – mid-2025 
New parking restrictions along Bank Street approved by the Town of Victoria Park  

 
What we are doing  

• creating a clearway on Bank Street, between Mint Street and Welshpool Road 

• increasing parking restrictions in key locations along Bank Street, including around site 
access gates. 

Why 
• to allow for the safe movement of heavy vehicles around and 

through the project’s site access gates 

• to support the safe delivery of large-scale heavy concrete 
structures that will build the elevated rail 

• to avoid conflicts with cars and trucks that may park on Bank Street 

• to increase safety for all road users, including local residents and 
businesses on Banks Street. 

When 
• clearway zones will be active 8pm-5am Sundays to Thursdays until 

May 2024 

• long-term parking restrictions around site access gates will be in 
place until project completion. 

What to expect 
• changes to parking restrictions along Bank Street 

• increased “No Stopping” signage along Bank Street 

• intermittent traffic management to create clearway zones 

• vehicles parked within clearway zones may be towed. 

Who to contact   

• call the 24/7 Infoline on 9326 3666  

• scan the QR code to sign up to Works Alerts by SMS or email for 
the most immediate updates on impacts in your area. 

Dates are subject to change. Visit the website for up-to-date information.  

 

About the 
project 

The Victoria Park-
Canning Level 
Crossing Removal 
project is Perth’s 
first major 
elevated rail 
designed to 
improve public 
transport safety, 
create new and 
versatile public 
open space for 
the community 
and reduce traffic 
congestion. 
 

 
 

Scan here to sign 
up to Works Alerts. 

 
 
 


